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INFORMATION BULLETIN

The following topics have been identified as being of interest to the Committee.  Councillors may wish to obtain further information by ringing the person indicated against each item.  The Bulletin will be taken in conjunction with the Cabinet Forward Plan and the Committee’s own forward work programme.

1.
Children and Young People’s Services Directorate Plan 2010-11 
The Children and Young People’s Services Directorate Management Team (CYP DMT) has produced its Directorate Plan for 2010-11 and this is available for members of the Committee to view online on the County Council Intranet at:

http://colin.suffolkcc.gov.uk/NR/rdonlyres/C771A2D7-3261-4DA8-A04A-F55709062C94/0/20100517CYPDirectoratePlan201011.pdf 
Copies can also be obtained by contacting Peter Knight direct, details below.

The Plan is centred around five key priorities for the year:

1. Realise the benefits of early intervention and prevention through service integration and key process improvement

2. Maximise safeguarding for all children and young people

3. Ensure attainment increases at all levels, alongside narrowing the gap for vulnerable children

4. Gain benefits from joint commissioning with our Children’s Trust partners, particularly Health

5. Respond to the challenges of the changing financial and policy environment

The Plan contains an overview of the high-level outcomes and activities planned for each of the five priorities, and how these relate to the County Council’s New Strategic Direction and the Suffolk Story.  The Plan also contains useful information about the CYP Directorate generally, including the new management structure, budget and workforce information, key achievements from the 2009-10 Directorate Plan, and performance information.

The Plan may provide the Committee with a useful source of reference for developing its Forward Work Programme as it identifies most of the major programmes and activities that the CYP Directorate will be involved with over the coming year.

For further information, please contact: Peter Knight, Head of Policy and Planning (CYP), 01474 264554, peter.knight@suffolk.gov.uk 

2.
School Organisation Review Scrutiny Working Party - Update 

At the 22 April 2010 meeting of the Children, Schools and Young People Scrutiny Committee, members considered a report from the School Organisation Review (SOR) Scrutiny Working Party. Committee agreed to note the progress of the Working Party to date, and its intention to continue considering staff deployment and training, leadership development and funding arrangements.

Since the April Committee meeting, the Working Party has met again and considered further statistical evidence on both staff training/development and deployment.

The Working Party also invited schools to forward evidence. This included a number of middle schools head teachers and staff in Phases 1 and 2 to comment on the training and staff development offered and its helpfulness. Headteachers were asked to provide evidence on support given to staff leading up to deployment.

Primary and High Schools in the Phase 1 and 2 areas were also invited to provide an outline of their interview process, and an indication of how useful the County Council SOR workforce development and deployment measures have been when recruiting staff.

At the Working Party’s meeting on 17 May 2010, members considered the evidence received to date. The Executive Head teacher of Elm Tree and Kirkley Middle Schools also attended the Working Party meeting with officers from the Children and Young People Services SOR team, to answer questions.

The Working Party noted that on staff deployment, the SOR team was on target with 25% of staff successfully deployed. However, members were concerned that as only one middle and one primary school had submitted evidence for consideration, the Working Party had not received sufficient evidence. It also noted that the Autumn and Spring terms of 2010/11 were expected to be the most critical in deploying staff in Phase 1 SOR. 

It was therefore agreed to hold further meetings in early Autumn to consider further the staff training/development and deployment issues. 

The Working Party also agreed to provide this Information Bulletin Item to keep Committee informed and to suggest delaying it’s scheduled paper for the September meeting of Committee to the 23 November 2010. This is so that the Working Party can more fully report its findings on staff development/training and deployment.
For further information, please contact: 

Councillor Tim Marks, Chairman School Organisation Review Scrutiny Working Party Chairman. Email tim.marks@suffolk.gov.uk 

Sandra Gage, Scrutiny Officer, Scrutiny and Monitoring, Resource Management Directorate. Tel 01473 265734 email sandra.gage@suffolk.gov.uk
3.
Healthy Ambitions Suffolk Challenge
At the 9 February 2010 meeting of the Children, Schools and Young People’s Services Scrutiny Committee, members considered an item ‘Provision of PE and Sport for Young People’. Committee heard that the Healthy Ambitions Suffolk Challenge, funded by NHS Suffolk and by the County Council, was proving very successful with primary school children. Members requested an information item for a future meeting on the outcomes of the Healthy Ambitions Suffolk Challenge. This information bulletin item provides Committee with an update on how the Healthy Ambitions Suffolk Challenge has benefited children and young people.

The Healthy Ambitions Suffolk Challenge has brought benefits to the lives of thousands of Suffolk children by using the London 2012 Olympic and Paralympic Games to inspire and motivate children to build sport and physical activity into their everyday lives, in turn enhancing the way they feel, boosting self esteem and, importantly, improving their health.

The innovative project challenges children to aim for 60 minutes of activity every day while also eating five portions of fruit and vegetables.

When the project closed at the end of January 2010, 6,030 children had registered to participate in the Challenge. 1,250 had gone on and completed their bronze challenge, 986 the silver and 835 the gold challenge, equating to 92,000 hours of recorded activity

The Healthy Ambitions Suffolk Challenge is an intervention developed by Suffolk County Council and Healthy Ambitions Suffolk which uses sport and physical activity to directly impact on the health of children and young people across the county. It did not create new activity. Instead, it focused on encouraging children to engage with the wide and varied range of opportunities already available across the county to get active in a fun and exciting way.
Those who registered were given a free activity item, such as a Frisbee or football, designed to help them get active. In addition, the children were sent bronze, silver and gold record cards encouraging them to record their activity in return for medals and certificates. As well as providing inspiration and reminders about the type of activity they should and could do, the cards also encouraged children to break their activity down into achievable, bite-size chunks, such as ten minutes walking to school, 20 minutes washing the car and half an hour of football.
The project received national recognition when it reached the final of the prestigious Community Partnership Awards 2010 in the ‘Tackling Health Inequalities’ category.
For further information, please contact: Adam Baker, Suffolk Project Manager for the 2012 Games, Adult and Community Services Directorate, Suffolk County Council. Telephone 01473 260821
Email adam.baker@suffolk.gov.uk 
4. Safeguarding Training
At the 9 February 2010 meeting of the Children, Schools and Young people’s Services Scrutiny Committee, Members considered an item titled ‘Safeguarding Children’. Members noted the significant safeguarding role played by voluntary agencies, and they expressed an interest in knowing what steps are being taken to provide these agencies with appropriate training. 

The information below sets out three planned seminars available for members of organisations that work with children and young people, feedback on recent training received, and information of where further training sessions can be accessed.

Planned Seminars
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AN INTRODUCTION TO THE INDEPENDENT SAFEGUARDING AUTHORITY

These free seminars aim to explain the new employment and volunteering regulations which will start fully operating from July 2010 for organisations which work with children and young people and vulnerable adults.

Dates:

· Tuesday 29th June at 2.00pm at Anselm Community Centre, Bury St Edmunds

· Wednesday 28th July  at 9.15am at Castle Hill Community Centre, Ipswich 

· Thursday 8th July at 9.15am at Astral Centre, Lowestoft

Bookings:
Open to all voluntary and community sector organisations and also users of the SAVO CRB Service

Contact Sue Stephens on 01473 273273 or sue.stephens@savo.co.uk 
May 2010 ‘Working Together to Safeguard Children’ Briefing Sessions - Feedback
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The Safeguarding Children Board held 3 Briefing Sessions in May 2010 entitled ‘Working Together to Safeguard Children’ at Kerrison Community Centre, Kesgrave Community Centre and High Lodge Darsham.
They were facilitated by Ali Spalding, Safeguarding Board Manager, Tina Hines, Head of Commissioning and Partnerships, Children and Young People Services (CYPS), and Cliff James, Head of Safeguarding and Quality Assurance CYPS.

The 2 hour sessions held during May brought together the Safeguarding Children Board and Children’s Trust Strategic Board to outline the key elements of the publication ‘Working Together to Safeguard Children’ (March 2010), the new Statutory Guidance on co-operation arrangements, including the Children’s Trust Board and the Children and Young People’s Plan. 

The sessions were designed to give attendees a flavour of how Working Together sets the context for the revised guidance and provided comprehensive information packs to encourage further reading and discussion within the attendees’ home organisations.

Over 330 people attended the events, from a wide range of agencies, including the voluntary and community sector. Although feedback is still to be analysed in any depth, the overall indication is that the events were well received and comments would indicate that attendees found the presentations useful and liked the two hour briefing format.

A Leaflet entitled ‘Working in Partnership’ was also produced and distributed, outlining the roles and relationship of the Local Safeguarding Children’s Board (LSCB) and the Children’s Trust Safeguarding Board (CTSB). This is now available as a download on the Suffolk Safeguarding Board Website http://extranet.onesuffolk.co.uk/scb/Shared%20Documents/Leaflets/SCB%20%20-%20Childrens%20Trust.pdf
Further Training Sessions 

Other SCB training details and a range of leaflets you can download are available on line at http://www.onesuffolk.co.uk/scb 

Suffolk County Council Workforce Development Team also runs a range multi agency training available to the voluntary and community sector. 

The Children and Young People Multi-Agency Training Programme for the Summer/Autumn 2010 Terms is available to print (pdf, 2.6mb) from the Suffolk County Council Workforce Development web page.   To request a copy of the full A4 training programme in a hard copy, please email cypmultiagencytraining@suffolk.gov.uk (courses listed correct at time of publication)
For further general information on Safeguarding Children Board training, please contact: Heather Rawden, Training Coordinator, Suffolk Safeguarding Children Board. Telephone 01473 260638 

Email SCBTraining.Administrator@suffolk.gov.uk
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